Item No 8(a)

COUNCIL MEETING, 29th April 2015
LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE, 9th March, 2015
29       REVIEW OF LICENSING SERVICE – UPDATE ON MANDATORY TRAINING FOR

           LICENCE HOLDERS

The Head of Customer Services submitted a written report to update Members on the development of a mandatory training course for taxi and private hire licence holders. At its meeting of 5th January 2015, the Committee had requested that the Licensed Traders Task and Finish Group develop and commission a mandatory vulnerability, safeguarding and accessibility training session for taxi drivers currently licensed in Calderdale and develop a proposal for an enhanced knowledge test (with possible periodic refresher training sessions) with the aim of incorporating the safeguarding and accessibility element. The Licensed Traders Task and Finish Group proposed to implement the mandatory training from May 2015.  
The training would be delivered to all current private hire and hackney carriage licence holders including drivers, operator and hackney carriage proprietors in groups of 50 people per session, at a central location with free parking and refreshments available.  Training would be completed by September 2015. 
A draft outline of the proposed training was attached at Appendix 1.
*RESOLVED that: 
(a) It be recommended to Council that the licensing policy be amended to include the proposed mandatory training programme for all licence holders as outlined within the report and appendix 1; and
(b) Officers be requested to report back to the next meeting of this Committee outlining the initial feedback following the training for existing drivers.
